Minutes of the meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held in the Templeton Hall, Templeton on 15th February 2018

Present: Cllrs Barbara Priest (Chair), Peter Morgan, Jason Jennings, Elwyn Morse. 
Cllr Priest welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1) To accept apologies for absence. Apologies were received from Cllr Burns and Cllr Williams.

2) To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in the items listed below. None were declared. 

3) To sign minutes of previous meetings. The minutes for the meeting on 18th January 2018 were accepted as correct, and were duly signed.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:
Tanners Lane street name plate. This had been put up. The invoice had been received from PCC and payment would be authorised at this meeting. 
Hall potential grant update. The Clerk stated that she had gained access to Sell2Wales, and briefly described the potential options available for the Council to upload information about potential contracts. A discussion was had considering criteria for potential contractors. A form was also needed to provide bank details for the RCDF grant – this was duly signed.
Potential newsletter. Sue Lloyd had agreed to collate this if the articles were provided. A list was drawn up of groups to approach for this. It was agreed to approach local companies regarding sponsorship to cover printing costs. 
4.1) New items of business.
GDPR – General Data Protection Regulation. The Clerk briefly took the meeting through what this was, the current situation e.g. whether the Clerk can hold the role, and the implications for the Council. It was agreed the Council should updated as and when the situation became clearer.
SLCC West Wales meeting. The Clerk had attended this. She gave a short summary of some of the items discussed, which included GDPR, and insurance for Council buildings and play areas. It was agreed that the Clerk should check with PCC on the frequency of the equipment checks in the Play Park.
5) To receive items of correspondence.
· Correspondence regarding a planning matter outside the Council’s area.
· Firing notice for Templeton Airfield.
· Local Development Plan update. Cllr Priest highlighted that PCC now had an officer specifically to look at locating small areas of land including brownfield that could be used for house building.
· Pembrokeshire Coast  National Park LDP consultation.
· Carers passport to leisure poster.
· New Welsh taxes.
· PCC promotion of 12 monthly payments of Council tax.

6) County Councillor’s report.
The County Councillor drew attention to the Flower Hall Lane planning appeal. He also stated that the ash tree at the end of Tanners Lane by the Boars Head had been reported with suspected ash dieback. He stated that the PCC budget for 2018-19 would be decided at the full Council meeting on 8th March 2018.
7) To receive financial statement and reconciliation:
Bank statement, reconciliation presented of £12,203.11 as at 31st January 2018 
Second account:			        £34,197.70 as of 31st January 2018
It was agreed that the presented invoices should be paid. 
8) [bookmark: _GoBack]Planning:
Application – 17/0993/DC Discharge of condition 2 (landscaping) on 16/0539/PA. Knights Court, Templeton.  The Council supported this.
Application – 17/0920/PA. Improve existing Farm access. Woodlands Farm, Templeton. The Council supported this for road safety reasons.
Appeal – 15/0503/CL. Appeal regarding caravan at Flower Hall Lane, Templeton. Appeal closing date for submissions is 9th March 2018. No comments to make.
Granted Application – 17/0832/TF. Tree felling and surgery. 2+3 Maple View Templeton. The Council asked the Clerk to follow up on the details. Some work had been done, but not all.
Conditional granted Application – 17/0885/PA. Vintage Tractor shed. Holyland Cottage, Cold Blow. No comments on this.
The Clerk would pass on the relevant comments to PCC.
9) 
10) Church Hall finances.
Bank statement, reconciliation presented of £6,017.71 as at 31st January 2018
Direct debits paid since last meeting:		Dwr Cymru Welsh Water - £21.00 
It was agreed that the direct debit should be paid.
11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next month.
Cllr Morgan stated that the tarmac outside the Water Reservoir access continued to form a dip, despite multiple applications of tarmac to fill the depression. The Clerk was requested to report the ongoing issue to PCC.
Wood Cross drainage was as yet unresolved – Cllr Morse will go back to PCC regarding the matter.
It was noted that the fence to the rear of the car park had been replaced – the Council expressed their thanks to Cllr Williams for getting this done. Drainage of the car park was still an issue, though – The Clerk would contact Pembrokeshire housing about that.
Cllr Priest stated that the planters needed removing and the circlips replacing before spring. Cllrs Jennings and Morgan agreed to liaise on this. She also stated that she had seen a good design of flip-up tables which would be worth considering for the Hall after its renovation.
To confirm the date of next regular meeting as Thursday 15th March 2018. 
There being no other business, the meeting concluded at 9.25pm
